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AN ACT PROVIDING FOR A COMPREHENSIVE NURSING LAW TOWARDS QUALITY 
HEALTH CARE SYSTEM, AND APPROPRIATING FUNDS THEREFOR

EXPLANATORY NOTE

The Professional Nursing in the Philippines is currently guided by Republic Act No. 
9173, otherwise known as “The Philippine Nursing Act of 2002”. During the time of its 
enactment, there were only 251 schools offering nursing courses. More than a decade after, we 
now have 366 higher education institutions offering a BS Nursing program. From year 2010- 
2014, data shows a total of 657,729 enrollees in nursing programs nationwide, with 304,956 
graduates-and only 237,262 of which, including "repeaters," passed the nursing licensure 
examinations. During the period 2000-2010, there were only 130,703 nurses deployed overseas 
while the local positions remained at 65,000. The inadequacies of the system in determining 
and projecting human resource needs in and out of the country produced an oversupply of 
registered nurses from 150,000-180,000 in 2007-2008 to 280,000 in 2008-2009.

Unfortunately, the number of Filipino nurses has been inversely proportional to the 
quality of education provided by our nursing schools. The Nurse Licensure Exam (NLE) results 
show an alarming decline in the national passing percentage. It reached an all-time low of 
34.98% in the 2013 NLE with only 38,178 passers out of 109,155 examinees.

Citing the decline in the quality of graduates, the Commission on Higher Education 
(CHED) issued Memorandum Order 32-2010 promulgating a moratorium on the opening of all 
undergraduate and graduate programs in Business Administration, Nursing, Teacher Education,
Hotel and Restaurant Management, and Information Technology effective School Year 2010- 
2011.

While we have an oversupply of nurses, we are still far from achieving the ideal nurse to 
patient ratio of 1:4 per shift in our hospitals. The Philippine General Hospital has a nurse to 
patient ratio of 1:15-26 per shift while Davao del Sur has a province-wide ratio of 1:44-45 per 
shift. Clearly, there is an urgent need for reforms.

This bill proposes to expand the role and responsibilities of Filipino nurses and equip 
them towards independent practice-from primary health care, to the more specialized and 
advanced practice of nursing development through the expansion of the scope of nursing 
practice to encompass not only nursing education and services but also include leadership and 
governance as inherent areas of practice.

Professional Nursing in the Philippines must extend beyond institution and employment- 
based care services to help realize access to Universal Health Care. The practice of Nursing 
must be proactively responsive to both local and global demands and developments.

In view of the foregoing, approval of this bill is earnestly sought

SONNY ANGARA












































